
TRIPARISH CATHOLIC CHURCHES 

          Sunday January 2, 2022 

  The Epiphany of the Lord 

 
*Monday,          January  3 
No Mass                                       
Rosary        7:30 pm             STC 
  
*Tuesday,         January  4 
Mass           8:30 am           STC            
Rosary         7:30 pm      STC 
 
*Wednesday,   January 5     
Mass                    8:30 am          OLMC 
Rosary          7:30 pm           STC 
 
*Thursday,        January 6 
Mass                     8:30 am         STJB  
Rosary           7:30 pm         STC 
 
*Friday,              January 7 
Mass                     8:30 am         STC 
Rosary           7:30 pm     STC 
 
*Saturday,         January 8 
Reconciliation     8:30  am       STC 
Reconciliation     9:30  am       OLMC 
Reconciliation     4:00  pm       STJB 
Mass             5:00 pm       STJB 
Rosary            7:30 pm    STC 
 
*Sunday,           January  9 
The Baptism of The Lord 
Mass             8:00 am        STC 
Mass           10:00 am       OLMC 
Rosary            7:30 pm        STC 

Our Lady of Mt Carmel (OLMC) 

27 Main Street 

Easton, MN 56025 

 

Saint Casimir (STC) 

320  2nd Ave SW 

Wells, MN 56097 

 

Saint John the Baptist (STJB) 

100 Park Street N. 

Minnesota Lake, MN 56068 

 

Pastor: Rev. Greg Havel 

507-553-5391 

triparish.priest@gmail.com 

Adoration Eucharistic Adoration for the Tri-parish 

will resume weekly at St. Casimir Church  

Wednesday  at 9:00 pm through Thursday 10:00 

pm.   



Mass Schedule & Intentions 

Mon   1/3 STC No Mass   

Tues   1/4 STC † Pam Schultz 8:30 a.m. 

Wed    1/5 OLMC †Leon Schultz 8:30 a.m. 

Thurs  1/6 STJB †Mark McCallum 8:30 a.m. 

Fri      1/7 STC †Norbert Sonnek  8:30 a.m. 

Sat      1/8 STJB 
†Alvin and †Mary Ann 

Nasinec 
5:00 p.m. 

Sun     1/9 STC †Lois Stenzel 8:00 a.m. 

Sun     1/9 OLMC †Margaret Stevermer 10:00 a.m. 

Prayer Requests of the Tri-Parish 

Let us always remember the sick and all those in 

need of prayer, especially:  Dave Villarreal, Reta 

Stencel, Mary McCallum, Bruce Woitas, Cassandra Wal-

ser, Jerome Goette, Jean Stenzel, Zach Fendrich, Tris-

ton Father, Mike Redig, Louise Giese, Mark Haler, Janet 

Yokiel, Dale Sonnek, Butch Becker,  Jay Johnson, Jim 

Bute, Marge Bute, David Stadheim, Dick Esser, Ardean 

Schultz, Leshaine Sonnek, Abe Subia, Larry & Barb 

Quillin, and for all our service men & women of the armed 

forces.  Whenever any of our parish members or fam-

ilies are in need of special prayers, please call and we 

will begin our prayer lines for any need-give only the de-

tails you wish. OLMC- Peggy Linder 787-2575 or Linda 

Swehla 787-2434, STJB- Rhonda Drager at 462-3627 or 

STJB Parish Office at 462-3636, STC– Barb Stenzel at 

553-3805. 

             Recently departed:  

               Donna Schroeder 

In Our Prayers-Soldiers Overseas: 

 Troy Haugh, Nick  Father 

OLMC CHRISTMAS FLOWERS 2021 
Given By: In Memory of: 

Jeff & Sue Rath Marcy and Ralph Rath 

 Clara &  Joe Madzo and Joe Stenzel 

Ray & Sharon Rauenhorst Joseph & Magdalen Rauenhorst 

 Charles & Catherine Waechter 

Paul & Judy Warmka Samantha Buntjer 

 Art & Peg Warmka 

Tom & Cheryl Warmka 
In Memory of Deceased Family and 
Friends 

Donna Sonnek Mark Sonnek 

 Willard & Annie Sonnek 

 Joe & Joanne Trio 

Sue Kalis Troy Kalis 

 Stanley and Mary Pogodzinski 

Jim & Carolyn Willette  
Deceased Members of Willette and 
Paul Families 

Mary Sonnek Tom Sonnek 

 Matt and Mary Sonnek 

Annette Schuster Bonnie Schuster 

Joel & Tara Rauenhorst John Haase 

Gene and Jane Paul Jerry Paul and Karel Paul 

Harry & Mary Kayser Frank and Gerrie Kramer 

Dawn Doyle Frank Doyle 

 Marvel & Duane Esser 

Tom & Colleen Cole In Memory of Cole Family Members 

             Sue Cory Adrian & Lorna Cory 

        Russ & Ruth Sonnek Louie & Veronica Sonnek 

 Robert Miller 

              Lou Becker John Becker 

 Nick & Susie Fischer 

 Marilyn Gores 

     Bryan & Monica Linder Francis and Aggie Linder 

From Fr. Havel… 

This weekend we continue our Christmas 

celebration with the feast of the Epiphany of the 

Lord.  It is the celebration of Jesus being seen as 

the savior of all people as the magi are led by a star 

to Bethlehem. 

 An epiphany is when something unseen be-

comes visible. Jesus, as the Child of Bethlehem, 

the unseen God now becomes visible to our human 

eyes.  In God’s plan of salvation all are called to 

experience salvation in the child, Jesus.  The shep-

herds came as a representation of the poor.  They 

however were Israelites, the people of God.  In the 

magi Jesus is now seen as the savior of all peo-

ples.  A great epiphany!  May God bless us as he 

calls us to see in Jesus our Lord and Savior. 

 ~Fr. Greg         



The Synod of Synodality is a two-year process 
of listening and dialogue that will conclude in 
2023.  Pope Francis has asked the entire 
Church to take an active part in the synod, invit-
ing people from all walks of life and from all 
around the world to gather together for prayer, 
sharing experiences, listening, and seeking the 
guidance and wisdom of the Holy Spirit.  Our 
parish’s listening session will be on Jan. 15

th
 in 

St. Casimir Church hall.  Watch the bulletin for 
more information.  

A sincere thank you for the prayers, cards 

and gifts we received during this season.  

They are very much appreciated God Bless 

all of you .        Deacon Gene and Jean   

Jan Ignaszewski Jerry Ignaszewski  

Janice Thompson Thompson, Zebra, and 

Stenzel Family  

James Warmka Family  Marian Warmka 

Doug & Dorothy Wach Lewis & Pauline Wach 

Doug & Dorothy Wach Duane & Marvel Esser, 

Frank Doyle,  

Kathy Schultz Marvin Schultz 

Kathy Schultz August V & Clara 

Schultz Family 

Gary & Mary Beth Bushlack Ben Bushlack 

Gary & Mary Beth Bushlack Harry Weir Family 

Gary & Mary Beth Bushlack Ira Bushlack Family  

Gary & Mary Beth Bushlack Fr. Milo Ernster & Fr. 

Paul Evers 

Sandy Anderson Family Bea & Joe Neubauer 

and   Dick  Ronningen 

Harold & Carol Goeden Deceased members of 

John & Agatha Goeden 

Family and Leonard & 

Marjorie Pinkelman 

Family 

Kathy Schultz Marvin Schultz 

Kathy Schultz August V & Clara 

Schultz Family 

George & Debra Widman & 

Family  

Donald & Marlene 

Staloch; Leo Wach; 

Herman & Leola 

Wach; Joeseph & Mary 

Staloch 

George & Debra Widman 

& Family 

Wilber, Neva, Roger, Karen Wid-

man Charlotte Marshall 

(Widman)  

Mark & Lia Ignaszewski  Philip & Martha Ignaszewski 

Pat Bias, Ruth Lewis, 

Laura Whalen, Richard 

Tony and Mark Bias  

Pat Bias Judson, Marie Manwarren & 

Richard Manwarren.  

Larry & Rosemary Brand Henry and Helen Plaetz, Hubert 

and Veronica Brand. 

Gen Besser & Family James Besser, Douglas Besser, 

Ervin Besser Family and Law-

rence Minkel Family 

Rosie Seipp Lloyd Seipp 

Steve & Angie Bushlack  Darlene & Mark Delgado 

Kris & Neil Keefer Family 

Jo Giese Family  

Doc and Lil Jensen, Myles Brooks  

Mary Kay Stenzel Duane Stenzel and Dale Redman 

families living & deceased 

Leona Yokiel & family George Yokiel 

Geraldine Ronningen-

Peyton 

Ron Neubauer  

Barb Stenzel Family Dick Stenzel 

Barb Stenzel Alex & Amelia Stenzel 

Walt & Maurine Wacholz 

Given By:                                      In Memory of:              Given by:                                             In Memory of  

St. Casimir Church CHRISTMAS FLOWER MEMORIALS 



Wells Blood Drive– We are looking for people to 

donate blood on Monday, January 3, 2022. From 

10:30 a.m. to 6:30 p.m. at the Wells American Le-

gion, 145 W Franklin Wells, MN. Schedule your ap-

pointment by calling 1-800 -733-2767 or visit 

www.redcrossblood.org, and enter WELLSMN to 

schedule an appointment. Knights of Columbus: 

Please help unload at 8:45 a.m. Thank you!  

                                Lost and Found 

There was 2 pairs of glasses left in the Church pews. They 

were put  in the handicap entrance of the Church.  Just a 

reminder we have a tote of lost and found items in the 

front entrance of St. Casimir’s Church.  

                           TriParish  Directory                                       

     Fr. Greg Havel …….………………......507-553-5391          

     Email………………….triparish.priest@gmail.com 

     Deacon Gene Paul..…..……....…...…...507-854-3676 

     Facebook……..….search: …………. Tri-Parish South 

     (Tri-Parish Catholic Faith Community of OLMC, STC & STJB)  

Our Lady of Mount Carmel 

Email………...………………….olmc@bevcomm.net 

Phone………...………………………...507-787-2303 

Administrative Assistant…………………….Sue Cory 

Cemetery………………………………….Don Linder 

Faith Formation………………………...Chris Schultz 

Music….………………………………...Mary Kayser 

St. Casimir 

 Email………………………..scasimir@bevcomm.net 

Phone….….…………..……………….507-553-5391 

 Administrative Assistant……………….Ilda Reyerson 

 Bookkeeper……………………………...Kay Herman 

 Cemetery………………………………Tom Schindler 

 Faith Formation…………………………….Lisa Bute 

 Liturgical Music Coordinator………...Connie Stenzel 

St. John the Baptist 

      Mailing: P.O. Box 158, Minnesota Lake, MN                                

      Email …………...…....….………..stjb@bevcomm.net 

 Phone..……….……...……...…………..507-462-3636 

Administrative Assistant..….….……...Rhonda Drager 

Cemetery..……….……...………………..Bob Drager 

St. Casimir’s School 

Email…..……….…………….casimir@bevcomm.net 

Phone…..……..……...…...….………...507-553-5822 

Principal….……………………..…….Diane Edwards 

Secretary….……..….……….…….....Teresa Chirpich 

Website….……...…..…………...stcasimirsschool.net 

Office Hours Vary 

Weekly Contributions as of  December 24 

OLMC--Amount needed weekly…...$2,452.00 

             Amount needed to date…….$63,752.00 

             Amount given to date………. $104,061.67 

STC—  Amount needed weekly……..$5,127.00 

             Amount needed to date….…$133,302.00 

             Amount given to date………..$152,632.43 

STJB—Amount needed weekly……..$1,700.00 

            Amount needed to date……..$44,200.00 

            Amount given to date…………$43,698351 

Online giving is available at the website: olmcstcstjb.org 

or triparishsouth.com. Click on the Online Giving logo 

on the main page under the calendar for the parish you’d 

like to donate to. It can be one-time or recurring.  

Catholic Ministry Appeal  

OLMC    Goal $10,000.00 

Amount received/pledged- $6,663.00 

% Given– 66.63% 

# donors– 28 

Total Shortfall $3,487.00 

STC   Goal—$20,885.00 

Amount received/pledged– $28,168.22 

% Given– 134.87% 

# donors– 70 

STJB  Goal $7,404.00 

Amount received/pledged- $5,660.00 

% Given– 77% 

# donors- 17 

Total Shortfall $1,744.00 

If you would like Holy Communion brought to you , 

please call the Church office 553-5391. 

Scrip is available! Please call 553-5391 Email: scasi-

mir@bevcomm.net. Or stop into the Church  Office.  

Contribution Envelopes for  2022 are ready to be picked 

up. You’ll find them in the back of church at St. Casimir, in 

the main entrance at St. John the Baptist, and in the elevator 

entrance at Our Lady of Mt. Carmel. We Still have quite a 

few envelopes left. Thank you for your help in picking these 

up—they are costly to mail. We appreciate your continued 

financial support. If you’d no longer like to receive enve-

lopes because you give in a different form i.e. online giving, 

please contact your parish office. 





Date: Given By: In Memory: 

Christmas 
2021 Robert and Rhonda Drager Virginia Drager 

   

 Mary Stevermer Dan Stevermer 

   

 Dennis and Donna Weckwerth Weckwerth and Witte Family members 

   

 RoseMary Leesch Harlan and Bob Leesch 

   

 Janice Evenson Deceased Sonnek Family 

   

 Connie Sonnek Family 

   

 Robert and Reta Stencel Family  

   

 Carol Supalla Harlan and Bob Leesch 

   

 Katie Woitas John Woitas and Nancy Robling 

   

 Bob and Sue Sonnek Family 
   

   

Saint John The Baptist Christmas Memorials 2021 


